MINUTES Special Called Meeting of the Aberdeen Appearance & Beautification Commission

October 1, 2013 Tuesday, 12:00 p.m. Robert N. Page Municipal Building Aberdeen, North Carolina

The Aberdeen Appearance & Beautification Commission met on Tuesday, October 1, 2013 at 12:00 p.m. for their Regular Meeting.

- 1. A discussion of specific suggestions for plants for the downtown planters continue using evergreen structure plant for the center of each and surround with fall color. The interior liners will be pulled out in the spring and replaced with the ones from last spring which still contain perennials that should come back out. The off-season liners are being stored at Public Works where they can be watered during dry spells.
- 2. Montevideo Shells Elease mentioned that her approaching Mr. Huntley about releasing the shells to the commission may be more successful than the town asking for them. He may be able to use it as a charitable deduction. She will try to speak with him about it.
- 3. US 1 Sidewalks and Landscaping staff is still coordinating with DOT on the landscaping project. DOT is requiring that the draft plan staff submitted to them indicate the locations of the existing dogwood trees. Those locations will need to be measured and added to the plan for resubmittal. The commission agreed with the plant choices to provide a mix of ornamental trees and evergreens for screening.

Elease Goodwin, Chairperson	Pamela Graham, Secretary